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PURPOSE:  
Consideration of a Municipal Agreement with the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) for 
reimbursement of traffic signal system operational costs. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
NCDOT has presented the City with an updated reimbursement agreement for the operation and maintenance of 
the City’s traffic signal system (Schedule D).  This agreement applies to a portion of staff salaries, electronic 
communications hardware and system software upgrades, computer terminals and work stations used to monitor 
system operations, and the development of new timing plans.  High Point’s current system is comprised of 216 
signalized intersections, including 36 owned by the City.   
 
The last Schedule D revision occurred in 2010. The new schedule is very similar in content to previous 
agreements, and allows for periodic adjustments to reflect the addition of new signals and changing component 
costs, subject to funding availability. Its application will be retroactive to July 1, 2016, and is effective for one 
(1) year, but may be renewed annually by the City Manager for up to four (4) additional years (through June 
2021) before a new agreement is required.   
 
The base annual reimbursement is set at $111,377.  Cost recovery for specialty items (above the base amount) are 
pro-rated at a ratio equal to state-to-city intersections on the system (83% State and 17% City).  Over the past six 
fiscal years (since the 2010 renewal) annual reimbursements have averaged $120,712.   
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
State funds received through this agreement are budgeted as General Fund revenue for Transportation operations.   
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
Approval of the new Schedule D Municipal Agreement with NCDOT is recommended and authorize the 
appropriate city official to execute all necessary documents.  














































































